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Dear WWCC Community,

We have reached the halfway point in Term 4 -  it ’s
both exciting and somewhat daunting that
Christmas is less than seven weeks away!  We hope
you will  join us for College Christmas Carols next
Thursday,  November 16,  as we begin this year’s
celebration of the birth of Jesus.  

This week,  we have our second Play Day for next
year’s Kindergarten students -  it  was lovely to
meet them and their parents in Week 3.  We also
have the Year 7 Ancient Egyptian Museum visit  on
Wednesday.  The Year 5-8 students have some
special  activities on Friday for Defence Force Day.
On Friday,  we will  also be holding our
Remembrance Day Service,  ahead of the official
commemorations on Saturday.  

College students have been recognised for their
hard work this week.  Dozens of students received
certif icates for their  excellent results in the ICAS
academic competitions,  and we learned that three
STEM teams have gone through to the National F1
and Subs in Schools competition,  to be held in
Adelaide early next year.  It  is  a huge
accomplishment,  and we wish them all  the best as
they continue through the competition.  Two
students,  Tahlia and Rebekah, have received
awards in the Dramatic Minds competition,  and we
congratulate them on their excellent submissions.
And Amos won a national writing award. His 
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short story has been published in a book of the
award winners and will  be in the College
Library.  It  is  fantastic to see our students
pursuing excellence in such a wide range of
endeavours and areas of interest !

Please keep your eye on the calendar this term
- Christmas Carols ,  graduations,  presentations,
and the opening of the K-Block building are
sti l l  to come, and we would love to see you
there.  

Kind regards,
Mrs Rachel McClure
Acting Principal

M R S  R A C H E L  M C C L U R E  
A C T I N G  P R I N C I P A L
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L I N K  T O  D A  S T O R Y

H S C  C O M E S  T O  A  C L O S E

The Daily Advertiser caught the mood at the end of the final exam.
Follow the link to find out more. . . .

It was with a big sigh of relief that Year 12 Food Tech students
completed their final HSC exam last Friday. The culmination of
partnership between students, families and teachers, the HSC exams
and assessment tasks are just one way students establish a pathway
for future study, work or an apprenticeship. We are very proud of the
efforts of Class of 2023 and look forward to continuing to maintain
connection as they embark on many new experiences.
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N A T I O N A L  S T E M  F I N A L S  X  3
A massive congratulations to Neo, the F1 in Schools team, Trident,
the Development Class SUBS in Schools team and Orca, the
Professional Class SUBS in Schools team - each of these Secondary
STEM teams have been offered a place at the Nationals of the REA
Foundation competitions based on their performance at the State
Competition in October. A massive achievement for the Secondary
students involved - the Neo Team won first place at States, Team
Orca was awarded second place, while Orca, in their first year of
competition won Best Team Marketing, Best Team Trade Display,
Innovation Award and Best Graphic Design. We look forward to
watching their progress as they head towards competition in early
2024.

D A I L Y  A D V E R T I S E R  C A U G H T  U P  W I T H  T H E  T E A M S

T A F E  N S W  Y E S  P R O G R A M
The College is excited to partner with TAFE NSW as several of our
Secondary students participate in the YES (Youth Engagement
Strategy) Program! Over the next five weeks, ten of our Year 10
and 11 students are participating in TAFE courses one day per
week. This program includes courses such as Nursing, Aged Care
and Allied Health, Hair and Beauty, Building and Construction,
Making Visual Art and many more. This provides a great
opportunity for students to maximise their career pathways by
learning from industry experts, in first-class facilities replicating
industry workplaces.  

S E E  M O R E  I M A G E S  H E R E  .  .  .
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ICAS AWARDS
Congratulations to all of our students who participated in the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools

(ICAS) across six subject areas: Mathematics, English, Spelling, Digital Technologies, Writing and Science. 
With large numbers of students participating the results were outstanding. 

On Friday Primary School held a special assembly to congratulate all
the students who have been working hard in class and showing care
for others. Many Head of Primary School Awards were given out - we
made it halfway around the MPC with students! Many students also
received Principal Awards and are looking forward to Pizza with Mrs
McClure. Amos McLean was also congratulated for receiving the
Silver award for his WriteOn Competition entry called “Refugees”. In
Primary we love to celebrate our students for the many gifts God has
given them. Keep working hard Primary!

PRIMARY ASSEMBLY

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/awash-with-awards
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/awash-with-awards
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/awash-with-awards
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/awash-with-awards


S I L V E R  W R I T I N G  E F F O R T
Massive congratulations to Amos in Year 4, for being awarded the
Silver Award in the WriteOn 2023 competition, an annual writing
competition organised by NESA (NSW Education Standards
Authority) and open to all Primary School students. Amos drew on
his learning of the 15th and 16th century world explorers as he
composed his work. Amos’ writing piece is being published in ‘The
Best of WriteOn’ anthology which you will be able to find in the
College Library. If you can’t wait that long check out the story
through the link below.

C O L L E G E  C H R I S T M A S  A P P E A L  -
C A R E V A N

It was wonderful for these two ladies to share their
precious time with our staff this morning and as the
College community support Carevan in the College
Christmas Appeal we look forward to being able to
deliver a generous donation to Carevan at the end of
the term.

Carevan is an institution in Wagga Wagga. Serving
over 2000 meals every month to those in need of a
helping hand in our local community, Carevan is a
charity run by over 80 volunteers who cook and
distribute meals through a variety of channels
throughout Wagga Wagga. 

Lynne Graham, the current head of this organisation
built on care, has a strong connection with the College
having been a mum, a teacher and a Board member
since the inception of the school. But it has been 17
years since her work here finished and Lynne has gone
on to share Christ’s love throughout our community.

At the Staff devotion time this morning Lynne and
Wendy (leader in waiting, Lynne is due to step down
from her role at the end of 2023) visited and shared a
little of the story of Carevan and the College, “This
College works towards bringing out the best in
people,” shared Lynne. 

R E A D  T H E  A W A R D  W I N N I N G  S T O R Y  .  .  .
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S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

D R A M A T I C  M I N D S  F E S T I V A L

All of the students are to be commended for the creativity
displayed in their entries.

Last Thursday, 2nd November, the annual Dramatic Minds festival
took place, and Wagga Wagga Christian College submitted nine
entries across a range of medium including artwork, sketches,
digital photography and a video game based on the stages of grief.
This year the festival was streamed online, and you can view the
entire event here: Dramatic Minds Festival 2023.

The Murrumbidgee Dramatic Minds Festival is an annual
performance of creative expressions of students from schools from
across the Murrumbidgee Local Health District. Students are able
to present their ideas through drama, film, dance, art and music.
The Dramatic Minds Festival aims to increase the knowledge of
students and change their attitudes in relation to mental health
issues. 

Tahlia S 
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A special congratulations to Rebekah Hector who won first place in
the digital photography category and Tahlia Scadden who won first
place for her artwork. 

Rebekah Hector – Yr 11
Tit le:  The Other Side
Description: This photograph visually
represents the mental struggle
hidden behind closed doors. Society
expects fr iendly, sociable people and
the front that people must put up to
uphold these standards are
expressed in the photo through a
“two sides of the same coin”
concept. The other struggling side is
sti l l  there, just as real and prevalent
as it would be at home, but the
unexpected behaviour forces
individuals to isolate and causes a
vicious cycle that intensif ies and
worsens mental health. 

Tahlia Scadden - Year 10
Title:  Anxiety
Description: This recent painting I
created is a representation of an
anxiety attack. The feeling of not
being able to breathe, move or think.
Feeling suffocated while trying to
gasp for breath. This image is based
off my own personal struggle with
anxiety, but I  hope that others that
relate to this can connect with the
artwork l ike I  have.

S E T T I N G  T H E  T O N E
How does music make you feel or have you ever thought about
how music can impact the tone of your day? Primary School had
the opportunity last Friday, with much laughter and frivolity, to
consider how evocative music can be - is what you are listening to
stress invoking or distracting? Musica Viva’s Timmy and the
Breakfast Band used pantomime and acrobatics accompanied by
the harmonica, cello, banjo and at times, the saw(!), to explore how
a nine year old boy’s morning and feelings can be reflected in the
music the students were listening to. The students were in stitches
as Timmy put his pants on backwards, had strange dreams and
juggled while eating breakfast!!
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EMPOWERMENT WELLBEING AFFIRMATION
College CounsellorCollege Counsellor

Self-esteem and Social MediaSelf-esteem and Social Media
The following is an excerpt from reachout.com. For the full article click here: Self-esteem and social
media - ReachOut Parents

Self-expression. 
Social media is a mechanism for staying in touch with friends. 
It provides them with social validation. 

Remind your teenager that self-worth will never be measured by numbers on social media. Instead, get
them to think about and focus on the positive friendships and relationships that they have.
Discuss how social media is not a competition. Just because a person has more likes on their post does
not mean their contribution is better or more interesting.
Talk about how little is being represented on social media. An Instagram post is only one tiny (filtered)
moment from a person's day. It does not depict the full story. 
Show them how to filter out particular content. If you know there is a person or theme that your child
feels particularly upset or threatened by on social media, suggest they un-follow or hide posts from this
person. This can be a good way to protect your child from comparing themselves to others while you
talk to them about building a healthy relationship with themselves.

Encourage face to face interaction to nurture meaningful friendships and relationships. Don't limit this
to peers; include family, your own friends, and other people who can have a positive impact on your
child.
Suggest positive role models for them to follow. Find some examples of people sharing content that is
helpful and positive, and encourage your child to have more of this in their newsfeed.
Give them activities to do that don't involve screens simply telling them to get off their phone or
computer doesn't engage your child in a positive activity, it just removes the online world. Instead,
develop a plan for activities (such as sport, movies, taking short courses, or outdoor adventures) that
they can engage with instead.
Get them to talk to someone. If you are really worried that their self esteem is being impacted
negatively, talk to a teacher or GP. If body image is a big issue, The Butterfly Foundation offer free
counseling.

Teenagers place a lot of value in the feedback they receive on social media. Likes, comments, and followers
can make or break their mood or self-esteem. You can support your teenager by helping them to gain
perspective and understand the relevance and importance of how people present themselves online.

Why is social media so important to teenagers?

Help them have positive online experiences
Unsurprisingly, social media and self-esteem have a strong relationship. As a parent, there are lots of things
you can do to help your child understand that social media follower count, likes, and interactions are not a
measure of their actual worth.

What to do if you're worried

To get in touch with the
College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or
email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au
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DSM & Basketball NSW partnership

Basketball Lunch Time 3x3 Competition 

Prizes to be won!

Sign up!
There are spreadsheets placed around

the Secondary Basketball quad.







Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

